
The Egyptian Anti-Corruption Academy mourns 
with profound sorrow the loss of the esteemed

 Prof. Dr. Sami Abdel-Aziz,
 former Dean of the Faculty of Mass Communication at Cairo University, 
national expert, and the faculty member of the Academy. Dr. Sami passed 
away after a life dedicated to knowledge, service, and the promotion 
of professional and ethical values.
In recognition of his distinguished career and scholarly contributions, 
the Academy is publishing his latest research in this issue, titled: 
“The Effectiveness of Using Social Media Influencers in Raising 
Awareness and Combating Corruption.” We ask Allah to grant him 
abundant mercy, and to grant his family, loved ones, and admirers 
patience and solace. Indeed, to Allah we belong, and to Him we shall 
return.


